Public Works Commission Meeting Minutes
Tuesday June 2, 2020
Held virtually via Zoom
Call to Order: Tom Strayer
Members Present: Tom Strayer-chair, Tonya Galbraith-Town Manager, Ron Crider-Public Works Commissioner, Mark Witsman-Town Engineer, Patrick Bragg-Town Council Liaison
Absent: none
Others Present: Stephanie Crider-Utility Supervisor, Ryan Crum-Director of Planning and Building
Approval of Minutes-May 5, 2020
Motion to approve the May 5, 2020 meeting minutes was made by Ms. Galbraith. Second was made by Mr. Crider and vote to approve 5/0
WWTP Bond Payment
Mr. Witsman gave an update as the bond process continues to move forward. Baker Tilly and Ice Miller prepared the documents and the bond was sold. A good faith deposit was made, and the proposed closing date is May 26, 2020.
WWTP Operation Issue
Mr. Crider described an issue with the bio process not working at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. The plant is “dead” today and 98,000 gallons were hauled out.  Fresh bugs were delivered 6/2/2020 and 6/3/2020. They are continuing to back up with optional bio process results and collecting samples. There is a process to become active again. It is not immediate but a progression and may be a matter of weeks. There may be an additional charge to the original invoice for dumping costs.
CCMG Baumgartner Update
These are Community Crossing paving projects that have been completed and are in progress. They are milling resurface projects. There was an issue in the Highland Springs neighborhood where the road was milled beyond the contract designation. It was not planned for this area to be done at this time because the road was in good condition. Mr. Witsman is in contact with Baumgardner regarding repairs and compensation.
Slurry Seal in Gateway Crossing and Deer Crossing
This Community Crossing project will begin in Gateway Crossing on Wednesday June 3, 2020 and continue to Deer Crossing weather permitting. Mr. Crider has notified the neighborhood to avoid any traffic and parking issues.
Pay Application and Invoices
Whitaker Engineering
Motion was made to pay Whitaker Engineering $18,913.83 by Mr. Witsman. Second was made by Mr. Crider. Passed 5/0. This is for invoice #20/05-1.
Merrell Brothers 
This invoice will be available June 4, 2020 and a recommendation made to Town Council on June 9, 2020 
Engineers Report
Mr. Witsman reviewed and responded to questions on items listed in the Engineer’s Report which is attached to these minutes.
Old Business
Ms. Galbraith mentioned calls and e-mails she has received about the $4.99 sewer rate increase.
New Business
Mr. Crider said the walking path at N600W and W800N was power washed and will be sealed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Comments
None
Next Meeting-July 7, 2020
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Galbraith. Second by Mr. Witsman and passed 5/0


